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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
  SLR NO.  117  (S.6699 & A.10883)


Committee:
State and Federal Legislation


Title: An act to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to including in a 

Twenty-five year retirement program members

of  the New York city employees retirement system employed as traffic enforcement agents (level 4);and to amend the retirement and social security law, in relation to including in a twenty-five year retirement program members of the New York city

employees retirement system employed as traffic enforcement agents (level 4) who are subject to articles 11 and 15 of such law. 



Sponsor:
Council Member Rivera

Summary of Legislation:  The proposed bill would create a twenty-five year optional retirement plan, regardless of age, for traffic enforcement agents (level 4) employed by the Police Department of the City of New York. These members have been designated by the New York City Police Commissioner as Special Officers and therefore have peace officer status and in such capacity have 180 days after enactment of this legislation to elect into this improved plan and will be required to pay an additional pension contribution of 6.25% of compensation. All future hires in these titles will be mandated into this twenty five year plan unless when they are hired they are over the age of thirty, which would then allow them up to the 180 days of their employment to have an option to elect into this plan. 

Effective Date: This legislation would take effect immediately.


Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2006


Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY05
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY06
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY06

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	See Below
	See Below

	Net
	$0
	See Below
	See Below


Impact on Revenues: Enactment of this legislation would not impact City revenue collections.

Impact on Expenditures: Based on the assumption that only those employees who will elect into this plan will receive a benefit greater than the additional cost required to be paid by them, there will be a cost for this legislation. The cost will be spread over a period of time consistent with the actuarial methods used in calculating such costs. In order to determine the cost it would be necessary to know the number of employees in these titles and the length of service each of them have. This information is not available at this time but based on estimates, the cost should not exceed $100,000 a year and will probably be significantly less especially since some employees will elect into this plan and pay more in increased contributions then they will ultimately receive in benefits. If at a later date the actuary for the City of New York determines that there is a cost for this legislation the first year any cost will be required by the City of New York will not be until fiscal year 2006.                          

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:

N/A

Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:
Frank Tramontano,  First Deputy Director and 

Daniel Turriago, Principal Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division

DATE SUBMITTED TO COUNCIL: To be considered by the Committee on State and Federal Legislation on June 2, 2004

FIS History:
 New bill
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